Educational Policy Committee (EPC)

October 9, 2008

Present: Professors Koepp, Lossowski, Olson, S. Shilepsky: Dean Miller-Bernal and Associate Dean Speaker. There was no student representative.

The meeting was called to order at 4:34 PM. Ted Lossowski took the minutes.

We approved the minutes of September 25, 2008.

Dean Miller-Bernal announced that the board passed with a unanimous vote, the Ten Year Academic Plan to be used as a frame work with 630 students and ten to fifteen searches over the next ten years.
The Dean also said that the board discussed phased retirement for faculty and that she would be asking Advisory to begin working on a plan.

College Requirements and Distribution Requirements was our focus:
With regards to the learning objectives, we discussed if any or all should be changed. Points brought up with regards to WLLS 101 were:
a. connect coursework to real life experience

b. include critical thinking

c. to have global awareness

d. contain elements that cut across disciplines

e. important to introduce new students to our academic culture

f. contain aspects of tolerance, respect, a give and take attitude and divergent points of view

g. the 101 catalogue description should state “discussion” 

Regarding WLLS 111, a number of the points brought up were:
a. students gain a better sense of their unique needs
b. learn how to function in the library

c. gain an appreciation of the geographic area

d. attend a range of campus events

e. the catalogue should add “peer mentor” in the description

f. great for first semester but there needs to be a carry over to the second as we lose too many students at that time

g. having a yearly theme and institutional ways of making it real: a unifying theme

h. As we are losing many people after the second semester, should their advisor meet with them before they leave?
i. we need to “shore up advising” for better retention

Distribution Requirements:

Foreign Language

One member asked if there were any compelling reasons to take a foreign language and what is its purpose. Some of the points brought up were:
a. to have a better understanding of English grammar and structure which will translate into being a better communicator. 

b. to broaden the students understanding of other world cultures

c. to better negotiate an abroad experience
d. Could we have courses that are something less than what are required for the major? A comparison was made to science courses for non science majors.

At this late point in the meeting, the Dean asked if we should we put aside this approach to our task and perhaps go at it from the point of view of “What is it that a well educated person should have?”
Our home work assignment is for all of us to express our ideas with regards to “what a well educated person should have”.

The meeting adjourned at 6:10 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Professor Ted Lossowski
